The U.S. Army Corps of Engineers invites you to attend a

Public Meeting

for the

Camp Hero Formerly Utilized Defense Site (FUDS)

Montauk, New York

Thursday, October 24, 2019 6:00 p.m. to 7:30 p.m.

Montauk Public Library, 871 Montauk Highway, Montauk, NY 11954

The former Camp Hero was utilized by the Department of Defense (DoD) from 1942 to 1980 and is now a New York State Park operated by the Office of New York State Parks, Recreation, and Historic Preservation (NYSOPRHP). Extensive field investigations were conducted between 2016 and 2017 at Camp Hero to evaluate whether potential releases related to former military operations may pose a risk to humans or the environment. Results from these investigations have led to a Proposed Plan of No Further Action (NFA) for all media throughout the Camp Hero FUDS. The Proposed Plan provides the site history and background, a summary of the site characteristics, a description on the field investigations and risk assessments, and the rationale for NFA.

The Proposed Plan has been issued by the USACE, the DoD executive agent for the Defense Environmental Restoration Program (DERP) - FUDS program, in coordination with the New York State Department of Environmental Conservation (NYSDEC), New York State Department of Health (NYSDOH), and NYSOPRHP. The USACE has issued the Proposed Plan as part of its public participation responsibilities under the Comprehensive Environmental Response, Compensation, and Liability Act (CERCLA) §117(a), 42 USC §9617(a) and the National Oil and Hazardous Substances Pollution Contingency Plan (NCP) §300.430(f)(2).

The documents are also available at the Public Repository at the Montauk Library (see address above) and the project web site at https://www.nan.usace.army.mil/FUDS/Camp-Hero-Reports/.

PUBLIC COMMENT PERIOD

The USACE invites interested members of the public to review and comment on the Proposed Plan during a 45-day Public Comment Period, October 1, 2019 to November 15, 2019. Public comments submitted in writing must be postmarked no later than November 15, 2019 and sent to:

U.S. Army Corps of Engineers, New York District Attn: Mr. G. Goepfert CENAN-PP-E, 17th Floor, Station 17 401-2 26 Federal Plaza New York, New York 10278